Sending Test Scores to Colleges/Agencies
Most colleges and programs (NCAA Eligibility Center, scholarships) will require official test scores.  Official test score reports come directly from the testing agencies.  Official score reports will need to be sent to each of the schools to which the student is applying.  You will potentially be charged a fee for the official test scores.  The test companies will provide free scores reports with test registration.  See below for limitations.  Generally all scores on file will be sent at the time of the report.  
For students applying to the UC system, even if they are applying to multiple campuses, they need only send their SAT/ACT scores to one campus.  All of the campuses will have access to those scores.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]For students applying to the CSU system, students should send their SAT scores to 3594 CalState Apply and all campuses will have access to those scores.  Students can also send SAT scores to a single CSU campus and all campuses will have access.  With ACT scores, they can send the scores to one CSU campus and all campuses will have access to those scores.  
SAT Scores
1.  During Registration
You receive four score reports every time you register for the SAT. These four score reports must be used at the time of registration or up to nine days after the test date. We highly recommend that you take advantage of these score reports, as additional reports are subject to a fee.
2.  After Registration
You can send score reports at any time from your "My SAT" account. Note: please remember that there is a fee for sending score reports, starting ten days after your original test date (however, if you are a fee-waiver-eligible student, you may have additional score report credits).  The fee is approximately $12 per school.  
ACT Scores
1.  During Registration
You receive four score reports every time you register for the ACT. These four score reports must be used at the time of registration.  The reports will only be sent if you provide valid college codes when you register for the test.  
2.  After Registration
Scores can be sent to colleges after test registration by going to the ACT website.  It will cost approximately $12 per school to send scores.  
AP Scores
Each year that a student takes an AP Exams, he/she has the opportunity to send one free score report. You do this by entering the four-digit code of the college, university, or scholarship program on your first or "registration" AP answer sheet. The score report will list all AP scores to date.  Note that AP scores are only sent after the student has been admitted and has decided to attend a specific school.   So, if the student is taking an AP exam during his/her senior year, he/she will be able to list the code for their college on their answer sheet and the score report will be sent.  If the student didn't indicate a college on the answer sheet, or if there is a need to send score reports to additional colleges, additional reports can be ordered online (collegeboard.org, or by mail or fax for a fee of approximately $15).  
